George & Linda West

67 Kenyon Road

675-9381

Permit 2012-75

Map/Lot 261/12

24x30 two car garage with full lower level

11-26-12
Permit 2012-75, 67 Kenyon Road. Met with Greg to inspect the footer forms. They were ready with the ground wire attached correctly and the rebar was supported on 2x4’s. We discussed the upper level garage floor that they wanted to be wood. Lavalleys was providing the specifications and said that the floor needed to be concrete. He said that pre-cast concrete was a lot more expensive than a wood floor. I let Greg know that it was probably due to fire codes. I researched that evening and found several ways not to use pre-cast panels. The use of metal pans with proper supports and a poured floor; a wooden floor with a two inch layer of concrete over it; in either case the wood framing on the lower level would have to be have sheetrock or some other means of fire protection. The upper level floor needs to be non-flammable and provide a nonporous surface. I talked to Steve and the fire marshals office had some other suggestions that may work.


Time 1.5 

12-05-12
Permit 2012-75, 67 Kenyon Road. Greg called to have me inspect the foam block wall forms for the garage. I had him send me pictures of the forms and would let him know if there were any problems. I view the email with the pictures and everything looked okay.


Time 0.3 (includes telephone call and reviewing photos) 

12-08-12
Permit 2012-75, 67 Kenyon Road. Linda called to talk to me about the second floor of the garage regarding the fire codes. She talked to the state and they said if I approved it, they would be okay with it. I told her it not only has to be fire proof and impervious to fuels, etc. The floor would have to be sealed so fuels, etc. could not seep into the floor. She would research and send me the spec. sheet when she found something.


Time 0.1

12-19-12
Permit 2012-75, 67 Kenyon Road. Linda called to talk about the fire retardant coatings for the wood garage floor. My concern was how the finish would hold up under gasoline, etc. She said she would get the MSDS sheets and email them to me for review. Also she said the one coating could be used on the ceiling of the lower level of the garage but it wouldn't stand up to driving on and would use the other coating she selected. I told her to go ahead after reviewing the MSDS sheets and didn't see any thing that caused my concern.


Time 0.3  
David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector

